

Tel: 2899 9000

Fax: 2806 0343

email: tesmith@leighorange.com.hk

Our ref; TES/vs/CCI/E,2.03

31 October 2007

Dear C K,

Mr. C K Hung

President

KCC

What a marvellous weekend of cricket we have just had and on behalf of C.C.I.L. and the Hong Kong Cricket Association I would like you, Bharat, and your Committee and all of the K.C.C. members to accept our thanks for providing such a magnificent venue for staging the event.

I have never seem KCC looking better. The outfield was like a green carpet, and umpires and players said to me that they have never seen better anywhere in the world.

I have also been told that the KCC F+B service and quality in the Corporate areas was first rate and I would be grateful if you would pass on our appreciation to the appropriate departments in the club.

Indeed to Robert Blythe and all his staff our very great thanks for all their help and assistance over the myriad arrangements in setting up the ground and running the event.

KCC has played and continues to play such an enormous part in the history and development of Hong Kong Cricket it is only fitting that our showpiece was held on your ground and I'm delighted that with our new blanket television coverage it has now been seen around the Cricket world looking at its very best.

Well done and thankyou once again to you all at KCC.

Kind regards,

Terry Smith